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Introduction 
 

This Consultation Statement has been prepared to fulfil the legal obligations of 

the Neighbourhood Planning Regulations 2012 Section 15(2) which sets out what 

a Consultation Statement should contain. 

 

Contains details of the persons and bodies who were consulted about the 
proposed Neighbourhood development plan; explains how they were 
consulted; summarises the main issues and concerns raised by the persons 
consulted. 
 
Describes how these issues and concerns have been considered and where 

relevant, addressed in the proposed Neighbourhood development plan. 

 

Consultation Aims 
 
Kingswear Parish Council (KPC) decided, in accordance with the provisions of the 

Localism Act 2011, to produce a Neighbourhood Plan in November 2015. Four 

Councillors were nominated to begin to take the initiative forward. 

 

An initial meeting was held with Martin Parkes of Devon Communities Together 

to get basic information and a timeline. 

 

As part of the application process for designation of the Neighbourhood Plan 

Area with South Hams District Council (SHDC), terms of reference (appendix 2) 

were agreed. This provided for a steering group to oversee the production of the 

Neighbourhood Plan. 

 

The aims of the consultation process were 
 
άTo formulate a plan by consultation with all groups, organisations, businesses 

and people in the Parish. To reflect the wishes of the Parish for future 

development of the area. To secure the formal adoption of the prepared plan as 

soon as ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦέ 
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The Consultation Process 
 
The formal acceptance of the area designation was received in May 2016. In April 

2016, leaflets (appendix 3) were delivered to every home in the Parish, and 

letters were sent to major landowners and businesses, (appendix 7) inviting 

participation. Details of an introductory meeting in May 2016 were included. An 

article was put in By the Dart magazine, ǘƘŜ ΨDartmouth /ƘǊƻƴƛŎƭŜΩ ŀƴŘ IŜǊŀƭŘ 

Express Newspapers.  

 

A banner and posters were put up around the Parish advertising the meeting 

(appendix, 5 ). At the Annual Parish Meeting in May 2016 attended by 86 people, 

a presentation about making a Neighbourhood Plan was given to the Parish by 

an officer from SHDC, Mr A Storah. A call for sites was made. A Kingswear 

Neighbourhood Planning Group (KNPG) comprising Councillors and members of 

the Parish was established. A web site and face-book page were set up. Comment 

forms were distributed at the meeting and left in the Village Shop and Post Office 

and put in newspapers delivered by the Village Shop. 
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Comments from these forms informed the displays for the July and 

September open sessions where the community was invited to give further 

views and new ideas. To advertise the open sessions, we distributed leaflets 

to Hillhead residents and put posters around the rest of the Parish with a 

large banner in Kingswear Village and information in the By the Dart 

magazine. The information also went out on the Neighbourhood Plan web 

site and face book. One open drop-in session was held on the 7th July 2016 

at Hillhead attended by 48 people in the morning. Another was held in 

Kingswear Village Hall in the evening of the 11th July 2016, attended by 60 

people. At the Village Fun Day on 11th September 2016 we had a stall to 

promote the KNP and get further feedback. Analysis was undertaken of all 

the forms and open session comments (Appendix  9). The decision was taken 

to separate the ideas into ones that could be dealt with by KNP and those 

that were not concerned with planning matters to be given to the Parish 

Council for their consideration. (Appendix 13). We only had one request for 

affordable housing from all the feedback forms and open sessions. 

 

Photo Open Session in Village Hall 
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During this period the group researched other Neighbourhood Plans and 
Government legislation. Local groups such as the Rowing Club, Badminton  
Club, 2 to 4 Club were all contacted for their views and feedback by visits from 
group members. Bodies such as the National Trust, Church, School and Dart 
Harbour Authority, Royal Dart Yacht Club, Noss Marina, Dartmouth and 
Kingswear Society, Waterhead Creek Preservation Society, were   also contacted. 
A meeting was held with Tony Fyson, the Chairman of Dartmouth Neighbourhood 
Plan Steering group to investigate possible collaboration between us. 
 
The KNPG obtained funding via a Government grant and appointed a consultant 
(Devon Communities Together (DCT)). In conjunction with DCT a questionnaire 
was devised (appendix 11) based on the feedback we had already received. The 
questionnaire was distributed to all households in the Parish in January 2017. 
Date for return was 28th February 2017. The questionnaire sought views on the 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ to development, the environment, sports and leisure, 
footpaths and roads, recycling, public transport and health provision. 
Respondents were also able to comment on and raise other issues. Responses 
could be returned via email, post (a prepaid envelope was included with the 
questionnaire) or the paper response form could also be left at Kingswear Village 
Stores and the Village Post Office. An estimated 45% of all residents responded 
including at least 50% of adults aged over 16. (A very good return rate which gives 
statistical reliability to the results.) We held an advertising campaign with poster 
and banners encouraging people to respond. 
 

 
Photo KNP Stall at Village Fun Day 


